
State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

DEPT. OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

November 4, 2016 

Jake Lucht 
150 N. Washington St. 
Unity, WI 54488 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Lucht: 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 150 N. Washington St., Unity, Clark County, and inform you of the 
contaminants found and provide additional information. The well was sampled for Volatile Organic 
Compounds (VOCs) by DNR on October 4, 2016 after the carbon treatment system was serviced, as 
part of the monitoring required for the chlorinated solvent contamination issue in the Village of Unity. 

In the pretreatment water sample tetrachloroethene was detected at a concentration of 55.2 
micrograms per liter (µg/I) which exceeds the groundwater quality standard for tetrachloroethene of 5.0 
µg/1. State groundwater standards are established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the 
levels of contaminants in groundwater and drinking water. When a state water standard is exceeded, 
the state may require the party responsible for the contaminant release to restore groundwater quality. 
The VOC compounds cis-1,2-dichloroethene and trichloroethene were also detected in your pre­
treatment water sample, however these compounds were detected below state groundwater standards. 

No VOCs were detected in either of the post-treatment water samples collected from your well. 
Based on the water sample results the carbon treatment system installed in your home is effective in 
removing the VOC-related contaminants from your water. 

If you have health-related questions about chlorinated solvents in drinking water, contact Robert 
Leisch ow at the Clark County Health Department at (715) 7 43-5105. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

SincerelY,,.,/ r/' 1-ffF' . ,,,,,__.,,,,--_,~/1/_,::::::rZit' /2,;:.Y .. 
. / ;~.,,,:::::- / / -·-·-
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Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

November 1, 2016 

Mr. and Mrs. Tom and Angela Smith 
240 South Washington Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Smith: 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results for the post-treatment water sample collected from the well at 240 South Washington Street, 
Unity, Wisconsin, and inform you of the contaminants found and provide additional information. 

The well was sampled for Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) by DNR on October 6, 2016. 
Dichlorodifluoromethane was detected at 0.46 micrograms per liter (µg/I) which is below state drinking 
water standards. No other VOCs were detected in the sample collected at your residence. 

If you have health-related questions about chlorinated solvents in drinking water, contact Robert 
Leischow at the Clark County Health Department at (715) 743-5105. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, the cause of the contamination or the 
status of clean-up efforts, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
MatthewA.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire, 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department, 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

DEPT. OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Mr. Thomas Much 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

290 South Washington Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Much: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results for the post-treatment Water sample collected from the well at 290 South Washington Street, 
Unity, Wisconsin, and inform you of the contaminants found and provide additional information. 

The well was sampled for Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) by DNR on October 6, 2016. 
Tetracloroethene was detected between the limit of detection (LOO) and the limit of quantification 
(LOQ) at 0.85 micrograms per liter (µg/L). This means that the laboratory instrument was able to detect 
the presence of tetracloroethene but there was not enough in the water sample to accurately report the 
concentration. 

If you have health-related questions about chlorinated solvents in drinking water, contact Robert 
Leischow at the Clark County Health Department at (715) 743-5105. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, the cause of the contamination or the 
status of clean-up efforts, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
MatthewA.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire, 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department, 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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State of Wisconsin \ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Mr. Cody Meyer 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

270 South Washington Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Meyer: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results for the post-treatment water sample collected from the well at 270 South Washington Street, 
Unity, Wisconsin, and inform you of the contaminants found and provide additional information. 

The well was sampled for Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) by DNR on October 5, 2016. Toluene 
was detected at 0.42 micrograms per liter (µg/I) which is below the state groundwater standards of 800 
µg/1. State groundwater standards are established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the 
levels of contaminants in groundwater and drinking water. 

If you have health-related questions about chlorinated solvents in drinking water, contact Robert 
Leischow at the Clark County Health Department at (715) 7 43-5105. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
MatthewA.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerely, 
/ 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire, 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department, 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Mr. Matt Porath 
151 South Madison Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Porath: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 151 South Madison Street, Unity, Clark County, and inform you that 
Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water sample collected from 
your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on October 5, 2016 as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

DEPT. OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Mr. & Ms. Gary & Linda Meyer 
191 S. Madison St. 
Unity, WI 54488 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. & Ms. Meyer: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical 
test results collected from the well at 191 S. Madison St., Unity, Clark County, and inform you 
of the contaminants found and provide additional information. 

The well was sampled for Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) by DNR on October 4, 2016, 
after the carbon treatment system was serviced, as part of the monitoring required for the 
chlorinated solvent contamination issue in the Village of Unity. 

In the pretreatment water sample tetrachloroethene was detected at a concentration of 37.3 
micrograms per liter (µg/I) which exceeds the groundwater quality standard for 
tetrachloroethene of 5.0 µg/1. State groundwater standards are established to protect public 
health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater and drinking water. 
When a state water standard is exceeded, the state may require the party responsible for the 
contaminant release to restore groundwater quality. The VOC compounds 
dichlorodifluoromethane, cis-1,2-dichloroethene and trichloroethene were also detected in your 
pre-treatment water sample, however these compounds were detected below state 
groundwater standards. 

No VOCs were detected in the post-treatment water samples collected from your well. 

Based on the water sample results the carbon treatment system installed in your home is 
effective in removing the VOC-related contaminants from your water. 

If you have health-related questions about chlorinated solvents in drinking water, contact 
Robert Leischow at the Clark County Health Department at (715) 743-5105. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-
3750 or Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 
421-7850 or Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 
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Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 



November 4, 2016 

Ms. Bonnie Weideman 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

101 South Washington Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Ms. Weideman: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received 
analytical test results collected from the well at 101 South Washington Street, Unity, 
Clark County, and inform you that Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants 
were not found in the water sample collected from your well. 

The well was sampled for voes by DNR on October 4, 2016 as part of the routine 
groundwater monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State 
groundwater standards are established to protect public health and welfare by limiting 
the levels of contaminants in groundwater and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at 
(715) 839-3750 or Matthewa.thompson@wisconsin.gov, you can also contact Tom 
Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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November 4, 2016 

Mr. Al Revling 
1801 South Schmidt St. 
Marshfield, WI 54488 

State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Revling: 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 101 South Madison St., Unity, Clark County, and inform you of the 
post-treatment results and provide additional information. 

The well was sampled for Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) by DNR on October 4, 2016, after the 
carbon treatment system was serviced, as part of the monitoring required for the chlorinated solvent 
contamination issue in the Village of Unity. 

In the pre-treatment water sample tetrachloroethene was detected at a concentration of 62.4 
micrograms per liter (µg/I), which exceeds the groundwater quality standard of 5.0 µg/I for this 
compound. State groundwater standards are established to protect public health and welfare by 
limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater and drinking water. When a state water standard is 
exceeded, the state may require the party responsible for the contaminant release to restore 
groundwater quality. The VOC compounds trichloroethene and cis-1,2-dichloroethene were also 
detected in your water sample, however these compounds were detected below state groundwater 
standards. 

No VOCs were detected in either of the post-treatment samples collected from this well. 
Based on the water sample results the carbon treatment system installed at this location is effective in 
removing the VOC-related contaminants from your water. 

If you have health-related questions about chlorinated solvents in drinking water, contact Robert 
Leischow at the Clark County Health Department at (715) 7 43-5105. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

dnr.wi.gov 
wisconsin.gov 
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cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 



State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 1, 2016 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Mr. & Mrs. Clyde & Irene Schreiber 
310 West Clark St. 
Unity, WI 54488 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Schreiber: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical 
test results collected from the well at 310 West Clark Street, Unity, Clark County, and inform 
you that Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water 
sample collected from your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on October 5, 2016 as part of the routine 
groundwater monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater 
standards are established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of 
contaminants in groundwater and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-
3750 or Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 
421-7850 or Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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State of Wisconsin \ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Bradley Brinegar 
291 S. Washington St. 
Unity, WI 54488 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Brinegar: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 285 S. Washington Street, Unity, Clark County, and inform you that 
Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water sample collected from 
your well. You are receiving this letter because it is our understanding that your property shares a well 
with 285 S. Washington Street. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on October 5, 2016 as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - D.HS 

dnr.wi.gov 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 1, 2016 

Mr. Robert Kauffman 
291 South Madison Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Kauffman: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 291 South Madison Street, Unity, Clark County, and inform you that 
Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water sample collected from 
your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on October 5, 2016 as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Ron Loertscher 
285 S. Washington St. 
Unity, WI 54488 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Loertscher: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 285 S. Washington Street, Unity, Clark County, and inform you that 
Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water sample collected from 
your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on October 5, 2016 as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving- OHS 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Mr. and Mrs. Jeremy and Jill Bertsinger 
285 South Madison Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Bertsinger: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 285 South Madison Street, Unity, Clark County, and inform you that 
Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water sample collected from 
your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on October 6, 2016 as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom. Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 

dnr.wi.gov 
wisconsin.gov 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Mr. Adam Shelley 
271 South Madison Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Shelley: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 271 South Madison Street, Unity, Clark County, and inform you that 
Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water sample collected from 
your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on October 6, 2016 as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
MatthewA.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

/ 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire, 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department, 
Roy Irving - DHS 

dnr.wi.gov 
wisconsin.gov 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Mr. Travis Schraufnagel 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

261 South Washington Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Schraufnagel: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 261 South Washington Street, Unity, Clark County, and inform you 
that Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water sample collected 
from your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on October 6, 2016 as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 

dnr.wi.gov 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Ray Neustedt 
251 S. Washington St. 
Unity, WI 54488 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Loertscher: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 251 S. Washington Street, Unity, Clark County, and inform you that 
Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water sample collected from 
your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on October 5, 2016 as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) .839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 

dnr.wi.gov 
wisconsin.gov 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

November 4, 2016 

Steve Knight 
250 South Washington Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Knight: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 250 South Washington Street, Unity, Clark County, and inform you 
that Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water sample collected 
from your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on October 5, 2016 as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Ms. Dawn High 
231 West Cook Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Ms. High: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 231 West Cook Street, Unity, Clark County, and inform you that 
Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water sample collected from 
your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on October 5, 2016 as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom. Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - DHS 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Mr. Ernst Kibbel Jr. 
S3570 County Highway F 
Spencer, WI 54479 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 
221 West Clark St., Unity, Wisconsin 

Dear Mr. Kibbel: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 221 West Clark Street, Unity, Clark County, and inform you of the 
contaminants found and provide additional information. 

The well was sampled for Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) by DNR on October 6, 2016 as part of 
the monitoring required for the chlorinated solvent contamination issue in the Village of Unity. 
Tetrachloroethene was detected at a concentration of 0.28 micrograms per liter (µg/I) which is below 
the groundwater quality standard for tetrachloroethene of 5.0 ug/1. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. When a state water standard is exceeded, the state may require the party 
responsible for the contaminant release to restore groundwater quality. 

When contaminant levels in water exceed state standards, the Wisconsin Department of Health 
Services recommends that people not consume the water either by drinking or by eating food prepared 
with the water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.thompson@wisconsin.gov, you can also contact Tom Hvizdak at 421-7850 or 
Tom. Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Melisa Brust, 221 W. Clark St., Unity, WI 
Marty Nessman- DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire, 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - DH$ 
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State of Wisconsin \ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Mr. Kurt Scheer 
221 S. Madison St. 
Unity, WI 54488 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Scheer: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 221 S. Madison St., Unity, Clark County, and inform you of the 
contaminants found and provide additional information. 

The well was sampled for Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) by DNR on October 5, 2016 as part of 
the monitoring required for the chlorinated solvent contamination issue in the Village of Unity. 
Tetrachloroethene was detected at a concentration of 15.1 micrograms per liter (µg/1) which exceeds 
the groundwater quality standard for tetrachloroethene of 5.0 ug/1. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. When a state water standard is exceeded, the state may require the party 
responsible for the contaminant release to restore groundwater quality. The VOC compounds cis-1,2-
dichloroethene, dichlorodifluoromethane and trichloroethene were also detected in your water sample, 
however these compounds were detected below state groundwater standards. 

When contaminant levels in water exceed state standards, the Wisconsin Department of Health 
Services recommends that people not consume the water either by drinking or by eating food prepared 
with the water. 

If you have health-related questions about chlorinated solvents in drinking water, contact Robert 
Leischow at the Clark County Health Department at (715) 743-5105. 

Based on the results from this water sample the DNR began providing you with a temporary emergency 
water supply. For questions about a temporary water supply, the cause of the contamination or the 
status of clean-up efforts, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
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Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 



State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

November 4, 2016 

Frank and Angela Makovec 
220 West Taylor Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Makovec: 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results for the post-treatment water sample collected from the well at 220 West Taylor Street, Unity, 
Wisconsin, and inform you of the contaminants found and provide additional information. 

The well was sampled for Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) by DNR on October 5, 2016. 
Dichlorodifluoromethane and Tetrachloroethane were detected at 0.46 micrograms per liter (µg/1) and 
0.78 micrograms per liter (µg/I), respectively. Both of these compounds are below state groundwater 
standards. State groundwater standards are established to protect public health and welfare by limiting 
the levels of contaminants in groundwater and drinking water. 

If you have health-related questions about chlorinated solvents in drinking water, contact Robert 
Leischow at the Clark County Health Department at (715) 7 43-5105. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, the cause of the contamination or the 
status of clean-up efforts, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
MatthewA.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire, 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department, 
Roy Irving - DHS 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Mr. Kevin Roe 
211 West Cook St. 
Unity, WI 54488 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Roe: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 211 West Cook St., Unity, Clark County, and inform you of the 
contaminants found and provide additional information. 

The well was sampled for Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) by DNR on October 6, 2016 as part of 
the monitoring required for the chlorinated solvent contamination issue in the Village of Unity. 
Tetrachloroethene was detected at a concentration of 6.22 micrograms per liter (µg/I) which exceeds 
the groundwater quality standard for tetrachloroethene of 5.0 ug/1. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. When a state water standard is exceeded, the state may require the party 
responsible for the contaminant release to restore groundwater quality. The VOC compounds cis-1,2-
dichloroethene and dichlorodifluoromethane were also detected in your water sample, however these 
compounds were detected below state groundwater standards. 

When contaminant levels in water exceed state standards, the Wisconsin Department of Health 
Services recommends that people not consume the water either by drinking or by eating food prepared 
with the water. If you have health-related questions about chlorinated solvents in drinking water, contact 
Robert Leischow at the Clark County Health Department at (715) 743-5105. 

Based on the results from this and past water samples the DNR began providing you with a temporary 
emergency water supply. For questions about a temporary water supply, the cause of the 
contamination or the status of clean-up efforts, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
MatthewA.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

S• cl· .. // 
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Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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State of Wisconsin \ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Mr. John Czuppa 
210 S. Washington St. 
Unity, WI 54488 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Czuppa: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 210 S. Washington St., Unity, Clark County, and inform you of the 
contaminants found and provide additional information. 

The well was sampled for Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) by DNR on October 5, 2016 as part of 
the monitoring required for the chlorinated solvent contamination issue in the Village of Unity. 
Tetrachloroethene was detected at a concentration of 1.12 micrograms per liter (µg/I) which exceeds 
the groundwater quality standard for tetrachloroethene of 5.0 ug/1. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. When a state water standard is exceeded, the state may require the party 
responsible for the contaminant release to restore groundwater quality. The VOC compounds cis-1,2-
dichloroethene and chloroform were also detected in your water sample, however these compounds 
were detected below state groundwater standards. 

When contaminant levels in water exceed state standards, the Wisconsin Department of Health 
Services recommends that people not consume the water either by drinking or by eating food prepared 
with the water. 

If you have health-related questions about chlorinated solvents in drinking water, contact Robert 
Leischow at the Clark County Health Department at (715) 7 43-5105. 

The DNR has been providing you with a temporary emergency water supply. For questions about a 
temporary water supply, the cause of the contamination or the status of clean-up efforts, please contact 
me at (715) 839-3750 or Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at 
(715) 421-7850 or Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincere!Y;: .-,::.,--;;:,, 
-~;;:/,{/,// ~--- .,., .... 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Pastor Al Houts 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

201 South Washington Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Pastor Houts: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 201 South Washington Street, Unity, Clark County, and inform you 
that Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water sample collected 
from your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on October 6, 2016 as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Mr. Jeff Sweeney 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

191 South Washington Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Sweeney: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 191 South Washington Street, Unity, Clark County, and inform you 
that Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water sample collected 
from your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on October 5, 2016 as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - DHS 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 1, 2016 

Mr. Frank Carey 
181 South Madison Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Carey: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 181 South Madison Street, Unity, Clark County, and inform you that 
Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water sample collected from 
your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on October 6, 2016 as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
MatthewA.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire, 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department, 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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State of Wisconsin \ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Mr. and Mrs. Don and Paula Kieser 
171 South Washington Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Kieser: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 171 South Washington Street, Unity, Clark County, and inform you 
that Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water sample collected 
from your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on October 5, 2016 as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. · 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

November 4, 2016 

Mr. Jason Ludtke 
141 South Washington Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Ludtke: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 141 South Washington Street, Unity, Clark County, and inform you 
that Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water sample collected 
from your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on October 5, 2016 as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom. Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

November 4, 2016 

Jake Lucht 
150 N. Washington St. 
Unity, WI 54488 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Lucht: 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 150 N. Washington St., Unity, Clark County, and inform you of the 
contaminants found and provide additional information. The well was sampled for Volatile Organic 
Compounds (VOCs) by DNR on October 4, 2016 after the carbon treatment system was serviced, as 
part of the monitoring required for the chlorinated solvent contamination issue in the Village of Unity. 

In the pretreatment water sample tetrachloroethene was detected at a concentration of 55.2 
micrograms per liter (µg/I) which exceeds the groundwater quality standard for tetrachloroethene of 5.0 
µg/1. State groundwater standards are established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the 
levels of contaminants in groundwater and drinking water. When a state water standard is exceeded, 
the state may require the party responsible for the contaminant release to restore groundwater quality. 
The VOC compounds cis-1,2-dichloroethene and trichloroethene were also detected in your pre­
treatment water sample, however these compounds were detected below state groundwater standards. 

No VOCs were detected in either of the post-treatment water samples collected from your well. 
Based on the water sample results the carbon treatment system installed in your home is effective in 
removing the VOC-related contaminants from your water. 

If you have health-related questions about chlorinated solvents in drinking water, contact Robert 
Leisch ow at the Clark County Health Department at (715) 7 43-5105. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Steve Moss - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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State of Wisconsin \ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Roger Hamus 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

161 North Washington Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Hamus: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. ClairemontAvenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 161 North Washington Street, Unity, Clark County, and inform you that 
Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water sample collected from 
your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on October 5, 2016 as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 1, 2016 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Mr. and Mrs. Jeff and Carrie Bloome 
161 South Washington Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Bloome: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 161 South Washington Street, Unity, Clark County, and inform you 
that Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water sample collected 
from your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on October 5, 2016 as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom. Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeolog ist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 

dnr.wi.gov 
wisconsin.gov 

0 
Printed on 
Recycled 

Paper 



November 4, 2016 

Mr. Lorin Cliven 
210 West Clark Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. ClairemontAvenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Cliven: 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical 
test results collected from the well at 210 West Clark Street, Unity, Clark County, and inform 
you of the contaminants found and provide additional information. 

The well was sampled for Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) by DNR on October 5, 2016, 
after the carbon treatment system was serviced, as part of the monitoring required for the 
chlorinated solvent contamination issue in the Village of Unity. 

In the pre-treatment water sample tetrachloroethene and trichloroethene were detected at 
concentrations of 264 micrograms per liter (µg/I) and 17.3 ug/I, respectively, which exceed their 
groundwater quality standard of 5.0 ug/I for each compound. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in 
groundwater and drinking water. When a state water standard is exceeded, the state may 
require the party responsible for the contaminant release to restore groundwater quality. The 
VOC compounds cis-1,2-dichloroethene, trans-1,2-dichloroethene, and 
dichlorodifluoromethane were also detected in your water sample, however these compounds 
were detected below state groundwater standards. 

No VOCs were detected in either of the post-treatment samples collected from this well. 

Based on the water sample results the carbon treatment system installed at this location is 
effective in removing the VOC-related contaminants from your water. 

If you have health-related questions about chlorinated solvents in drinking water, contact 
Robert Leischow at the Clark County Health Department at (715) 743-5105. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839~ 
3750 or Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 
421-7850 or Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 
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Sincerely, 

~/~2--· 
Matt Thompson 
Hyd rogeolog ist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 



November 4, 2016 

Mr. Joshua Wanaher 
131 North Madison St. 
Unity, WI 54488 

State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Wanaher: 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 131 North Madison Street, Unity, Clark County, and inform you of the 
contaminants found and provide additional information. 

The well was sampled for Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) by DNR on October 5, 2016, after the 
carbon treatment system was serviced, as part of the monitoring required for the chlorinated solvent 
contamination issue in the Village of Unity. 

In the pre-treatment water sample tetrachloroethene and trichloroethene were detected at 
concentrations of 289 micrograms per liter (µg/I) and 18.5 µg/I, respectively, which exceed their 
groundwater quality standard of 5.0 µg/I for each compound. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. When a state water standard is exceeded, the state may require the party 
responsible for the contaminant release to restore groundwater quality. The VOC compounds cis-1,2-
dichloroethene, trans-1,2-dichloroethene, and dichlorodifluoromethane were also detected in your water 
sample, however these compounds were detected below state groundwater standards. 

No VOCs were detected in either of the post-treatment samples collected from this well. Based on the 
water sample results the carbon treatment system installed at this location is effective in removing the 
VOC-related contaminants from your water. 

If you have health-related questions about chlorinated solvents in drinking water, contact Robert 
Leischow at the Clark County Health Department at (715) 743-5105. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 
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cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Robert Leischow - Clark County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 



State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November, 1, 2016 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Mr. and Mrs. Tom and Angela Smith 
. 240 South Washington Street 

Unity, WI 54488 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results, 
Bad Habits Bar 
140 North Front Street, Unity, Wisconsin 

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Smith: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical 
test results collected from the well at 140 North Front St., Unity, Marathon County, and inform 
you of the contaminants found and provide additional information. 

The well was sampled for Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) by DNR on October 4, 2016, 
after the carbon treatment system was serviced, as part of the monitoring required for the 
chlorinated solvent contamination issue in the Village of Unity. 

In the pre-treatment water sample tetrachloroethene was detected at a concentration of 19.6 
micrograms per liter (µg/I), which exceeds the groundwater quality standard of 5.0 µg/I for this 
compound. State groundwater standards are established to protect public health and welfare 
by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater and drinking water. When a state water 
standard is exceeded, the state may require the party responsible for the contaminant release 
to restore groundwater quality. The VOC compounds trichloroethene and cis-1,2-
dichloroethene were also detected in your water sample, however these compounds were 
detected below state groundwater standards. 

No VOCs were detected in either of the post-treatment samples collected from this well. 
Based on the water sample results the carbon treatment system installed at this location is 
effective in removing the VOC-related contaminants from your water. 

If you have health-related questions about chlorinated solvents in drinking water, contact Dale 
Grosskurth at the Marathon County Health Department at (715) 261-1907. For questions about 
the cause of the contamination or the status of clean-up efforts, please contact me at (715) 
839-3750 or MatthewA.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at 
(715) 421-7850 or Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 
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Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Dale Grosskurth - Marathon County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 



State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Rodney Kohl 
102 South Russell Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Kohl: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 102 South Russell Street, Unity, Marathon County, and inform you that 
Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water sample collected from 
your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on October 6, 2016 as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Dale Grosskurth - Marathon County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Mr. Lorin Cliven 
117 South Russell Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Cliven: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairernont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 117 South Russell Street, Unity, Marathon County, and inform you that 
Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water sample collected from 
your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on October 6, 2016 as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
MatthewA.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Dale Grosskurth - Marathon County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Ms. Barbara Noeldner 
120 South Russell Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Ms. Noeldner: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 120 South Russell Street, Unity, Marathon County, and inform you that 
Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water sample collected from 
your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on October 6, 2016 as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Dale Grosskurth - Marathon County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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State of Wisconsin \ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Mr. Brian Michlig 
151 South Main Street 
Unity, WI 54488 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Michlig: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 151 South Main Street, Unity, Marathon County, and inform you that 
Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) contaminants were not found in the water sample collected from 
your well. 

The well was sampled for VOCs by DNR on October 6, 2016 as part of the routine groundwater 
monitoring program being conducted in the Village of Unity. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom. Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Dale Grosskurth - Marathon County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

November 4, 2016 

Postal Building & Leasing Company 
720 Olive Street 
Suite 1630 
St. Louis, MO 63101 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results, 
Unity Post Office Building 
102 South Front Street, Unity, Wisconsin 

Dear Property Manager: 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical 
test results collected from the well at 102 South Front Madison St., Unity, Marathon County, 
Wisconsin, and inform you of the contaminants found and provide additional information. 

The well was sampled for Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) by DNR on October 4, 2016 
after the carbon treatment system was serviced, as part of the monitoring required for the 
chlorinated solvent contamination issue in the Village of Unity. 

In the pre-treatment water sample tetrachloroethene and trichloroethene were detected at 
concentrations of 118 micrograms per liter (µg/1) and 10.7 µg/1, respectively, which exceed 
their groundwater quality standard of 5.0 µg/1 for each compound. State groundwater 
standards are established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of 
contaminants in groundwater and drinking water. When a state water standard is exceeded, 
the state may require the party responsible for the contaminant release to restore groundwater 
quality. The VOC compounds benzene, cis-1,2-dichloroethene, trans-1,2-dichloroethene, and 
dichlorodifluoromethane were also detected in your water sample, however these compounds 
were detected below state groundwater standards. 

No VOCs were detected in either of the post-treatment samples collected from this well. 
Based on the water sample results the carbon treatment system installed at this location is 
effective in removing the VOC-related contaminants from your water. 

If you have health-related questions about chlorinated solvents in drinking water, contact Dale 
Grosskurth at the Marathon County Health Department at (715) 261-1907. 
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If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-
3750 or Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 
421-7850 or Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Dale Grosskurth - Marathon County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 



State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Mr. Scott Jones 
919 Martin Dr. 
Marshfield, WI 54449 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. Jones: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 211 E. Clark St., Unity, Marathon County, and inform you of the 
contaminants found and provide additional information. 

The well was sampled for Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) by DNR on October 6, 2016 as part of 
the monitoring required for the chlorinated solvent contamination issue in the Village of Unity. 
Tetrachloroethene was detected at a concentration of 7.96 micrograms per liter (µg/I) which exceeds 
the groundwater quality standard for tetrachloroethene of 5.0 ug/1. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. When a state water standard is exceeded, the state may require the party 
responsible for the contaminant release to restore groundwater quality. The VOC compounds 
cis-1,2-dichloroethene, dichlorodifluoromethane and trichloroethene were also detected in your water 
sample, however these compounds were detected below state groundwater standards. 

When contaminant levels in water exceed state standards, the Wisconsin Department of Health 
Services recommends that people not consume the water either by drinking or by eating food prepared 
with the water. 

If you have health-related questions about chlorinated solvents in drinking water, contact Dale 
Grosskurth at the Marathon County Health Department at (715) 261-1907. 

For questions about the cause of the contamination or the status of clean-up efforts, please contact me 
at (715) 839-3750 or Matthewa.thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 
421-7850 or Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerelyq J. /l 

/-·;111~:'.//_ ....... . 
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Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Dale Grosskurth - Marathon County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

November 4, 2016 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Mr. & Mrs. Robin & Heidi Maldonis 
101 South Main St. 
Unity, WI 54488 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Mr. & Mrs. Maldonis: 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 101 South Main St., Unity, Marathon County, and inform you of the 
contaminants found and provide additional information. 

The well was sampled for Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) by DNR on October 6, 2016 as part of 
the monitoring required for the chlorinated solvent contamination issue in the Village of Unity. 
Dichlorodifluoromethane was detected at a concentration of 1.62 micrograms per liter (µg/I), this is 
below the groundwater quality standard of 1000 ug/1. State groundwater standards are established to 
protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater and drinking 
water. When a state water standard is exceeded, the state may require the party responsible for the 
contaminant release to restore groundwater quality. No other VOCs were detected in your water 
sample. 

When contaminant levels in water exceed state standards, the Wisconsin Department of Health 
Services recommends that people not consume the water either by drinking or by eating food prepared 
with the water. 

For questions about the status of clean-up efforts, please contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact me at (715)839-3750 or 
matthewa.thompson@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 

cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Dale Grosskurth - Marathon County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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November 4, 2016 

Ms. Cindy Bennett 
124 East Clark St. 
Unity, WI 54488 

State of Wisconsin\ DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 
Dan Baumann, Regional Director 

Eau Claire Service Center 
1300 W. Clairemont Avenue 

Eau Claire, Wisconsin 54701 
Telephone 715-839-3700 

FAX 715-839-6076 

Subject: Notification of Private Well Test Results 

Dear Ms. Bennett: 

This letter is to notify you that the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received analytical test 
results collected from the well at 124 East Clark Street, Unity, Marathon County, and inform you of the 
contaminants found and provide additional information. 

The well was sampled for Volatile Organic Compounds (VOCs) by DNR on October 4, 2016, after the 
carbon treatment system was serviced, as part of the monitoring required for the chlorinated solvent 
contamination issue in the Village of Unity. 

In the pre-treatment water sample tetrachloroethene was detected at a concentration of 124 
micrograms per liter (µg/I), which exceeds its groundwater quality standard of 5.0 µg/I for this 
compound. Trichloroethene was detected at a concentration of 5.09 µg/I, which exceeds the 
groundwater quality standard of 5.0 µg/I for this compound. State groundwater standards are 
established to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels of contaminants in groundwater 
and drinking water. When a state water standard is exceeded, the state may require the party 
responsible for the contaminant release to restore groundwater quality. The voe compounds benzene, 
cis-1,2-dichloroethene, trans-1,2-dichloroethene, and dichlorodifluoromethane were also detected in 
your water sample, however these compounds were detected below state groundwater standards. 

Based on the water sample results the carbon treatment system installed in your home is effective in 
removing the VOC-related contaminants from your water, there were no contaminant detections in the 
post-system water samples. 

If you have health-related questions about chlorinated solvents in drinking water, contact Dale 
Grosskurth at the Marathon County Health Department at (715) 261-1907. 

If you have any questions about the well water sample results, please contact me at (715) 839-3750 or 
Matthewa.Thompson@wisconsin.gov, you may also contact Tom Hvizdak at (715) 421-7850 or 
Tom.Hvizdak@wisconsin.gov. 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 
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cc: Marty Nessman - DNR DG-5 
David Rozeboom - DNR Eau Claire 
Dale Grosskurth - Marathon County Health Department 
Roy Irving - OHS 
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